NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

September
The Network Data Support Working Group has met once since the last ROS meeting. 
Steve White reminded MPs of the Focused State Estimator input days and discussed initial results.  Although no convergence data was available yet,  ICCP links were up and showed high availability.  Steve also expressed a desire to switch servers to the Austin  at some point to ensure operability on both sites.
Max Maksimov provided an update and the ICCP dashboards.  Max has been working with the individual MPs to resolve remaining issues.  An updated Dashboard will be presented at the next TPTF meeting.
Steve again requested any updated ICCP contacts be emailed to him, for both the data and technical aspects.

The group discussed AEP’s NPRR146 (ICCP Telemetry Information Submittals).  This NPRR sought to decrease submittal requirements for ICCP object names to a more practical timeline.  The group was in favor of the proposal which would eliminate unnecessary interim reports and the burden of managing the object names through the full 3+ month nodal timeline.  The NPRR would be further discussed at the QRWG and then presented to TPTF.
Curtis Crews provided an update on the SEM document.  A special NDSWG WebEx had been conducted to address comment resolution and to finalize the document.  The SEM document received ROS endorsement and will be presented at the next TPTF meeting.
System Operations Test Environment (SOTE) is the nodal version of Zonal MOTE and will provide state estimator results but not real-time SCADA information.  Curtis Crews stated an expected delivery of December 2008.  MP’s will have to reapply for access rights.
At the request of the group, ERCOT  provided a demonstration of CIMTool, which may aid TSPs in their model verification and validation activities.  ERCOT did not endorse the tool, but presented it as a support to TSPs who already have in-house CIM software capability (i.e. CIM  importer).  CIMTool is primarily useful for schema validation, and the majority of the TSPs present concluded that it would not be useful for their model (data and topology) validation.
Doug Evans provided an update to Planning portion of NMMS and MOD.   MOD is in vendor FAT testing and expected delivery is October 2008.  Anticipated Training in MOD and NMMS for Planners is tentatively scheduled for January 2009.   Doug discussed new planning related schema changes.   A suggestion was made to have a joint SSWG/NDSWG meeting to review the process for validating and maintain planning data in the NMMS model.
The next NDSWG meeting will be September 16 at Taylor.






